
 
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 
 
48. Review the proposals, the Evaluation Committee’s presentation 

comments and presentation hand-outs for PS-0369-05/DRR-
Architectural and Engineering Services for the John E. Polk 
Correctional Facility Expansion.  Request the Board to rank and 
authorize staff to negotiate with the top ranked firm in accordance 
with F.S. 287.055, the Consultants Competitive Negotiation Act 
(CCNA).  Authorize the Chairman to execute the resulting agreement 
as prepared by the County Attorney’s Office. ($35,000,000.00 is the 
budget for the entire project). 

 
The project was publicly advertised and the County received four submittals 
(listed in alphabetical order):  

 
• Clemons, Rutherford & Associates, Inc., Tallahassee; 
• HKS Architects, Inc., Orlando; 
• Starmer Ranaldi Planning and Architecture Inc., Winter Springs; 
• Strollo Architects Incorporated, Orlando. 

 
The Evaluation Committee, which consisted of Don Fisher, Acting County 
Manager; Chief Penny Fleming, Sheriff’s Department Administrative 
Services; Jerry McCollum, P.E., County Engineer; Frank Raymond, Fleet 
Manager; Speed Thomas, Acting Administrative Services Director; Major 
Mike Tidwell, Director, Department of Corrections; and Scott Werley, 
Construction Manager evaluated the submittals and short-listed three top 
ranked firms using the evaluation criteria in the solicitation package. 

 
The Evaluation Committee interviewed the following three short-listed firms        
(listed in alphabetical order): 

 
• Clemons, Rutherford & Associates, Inc., Tallahassee; 
• HKS Architects, Inc., Orlando; 
• Strollo Architects Incorporated, Orlando. 

 
The Evaluation Committee has provided comments in regards to the 
following criteria: 

 
• Qualifications and Experience, specifically in mid-rise dormitory design, 

working with a Construction Manager at Risk and Master Planning 
including the percentage of plans implemented; 

• Project Approach, innovative ideas and detail of team involvement; 
• Cost and Scheduling, examples of their past five projects comparing 

estimates to bids and schedule estimates to actual time lines. 
 



 
 
 
The not-to-exceed amount will be negotiated and be within the approved 
project budget.  Services will begin when the agreement has been executed 
and a Notice To Proceed has been issued.  The estimated budget for the 
project including construction is $35,000,000.00. 

 
Administrative Services, Sheriff’s Department and Fiscal Services / 
Purchasing and Contracts Division request that the Board rank the three 
short-listed firms and authorize staff to negotiate with the top ranked firm in 
accordance with F.S. 287.055, the Consultants Competitive Negotiation Act 
(CCNA).  Staff further requests the Board authorize the Chairman to 
execute the agreement with the successful firm as prepared by the County 
Attorney’s Office.   
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